
Agenda Item No. 2  
 

 
MINUTES--NEFCO GENERAL POLICY BOARD MEETING held Wednesday, September 15, 
2021, at the City of Green Council Chambers. 
 
1a. Call to Order  
The meeting was called to order by Chairman Moeglin at 8:32 a.m. in the presence of a quorum. 
 
1b. Approval of the Agenda  
A motion was made by Mr. Tatum, seconded by Mr. Bennett, to approve the agenda.  The 
motion carried.  
 
1c. Pledge of Allegiance  
Mr. Moeglin led the Board in the Pledge of Allegiance.   
 
1d. Audience Participation (members of the public)  
Mr. Moeglin asked if there was anyone from the audience who had any comments.   
 
2. Consideration of the draft minutes of the regular meeting of the NEFCO General 

Policy Board on August 18, 2021 
A motion was made by Mr. Bennett, seconded by Mr. Tatum, to accept the August meeting 
minutes.  The motion carried.  
 
3. Financial Status Report - month of August 
Mr. Hadley said that $79,851.31 was received as income during the month of August, receipts 
to date were $144,022.17, disbursements to date were $151,164.96, and cash on hand at the 
end of August was $333,129.65. 
 
A motion was made by Mr. Tatum, seconded by Mr. Judge, to approve the financial status 
report subject to audit.  The motion carried.  
 
3a. August Bank Reconciliations 
Mr. Hadley asked for acceptance of the August bank reconciliations.  
 
A motion was made by Ms. Sumego, seconded by Mr. Tatum, to accept the August bank 
reconciliations.  The motion carried.  
 
4. City of Akron and the Bounce Innovation Hub request letter of support for EDA 

grant application 
Mr. Lautzenheiser stated that this is a request for a letter of support from the City of Akron and 
the Bounce Innovation Hub who are co-applicants in a project for an EDA grant application.  
The applicants are applying for American Rescue Plan Act (ARPA) funds through the Economic 
Adjustment Assistance Program. He said that the final project cost is about $3.1 million but 
through ARPA the co-applicants will be requesting 80-percent of the total project cost 
(approximately $2,480,000) in EDA grant funding.  He stated that the City of Akron owns the 
building that houses the Bounce Innovation Hub.  He said that the project is consistent with four 
goals of the NEFCO Comprehensive Economic Development Strategy. First, the project would 
diversify and strengthen the local and regional economy, build resilience, and support recovery 
from the economic impact of the COVID-19 pandemic. The Bounce Innovation Hub supports 
entrepreneurial, innovative, and technological development and fosters job creation and growth.  
Second, the project encourages the development of industries that support the region’s 
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